MCGILL UNIVERSITY
Y Rg}%ineering MONTREAL
FACULTY OF X EM ECTENSE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

November 23rd, 1931.

Sir Arthur Currie, G.C,M,G.,K.C,B.,LL.D.,

Principal.

Dear Sir Arthur:-

I enclose a copy of a
letter received from Dr. Stansfield referring to the
matters which I discussed with you recently, viz.

(1) the re-arrangement of work necessitated by
his illness, and particularly the additional
burden and responsibility placed upon
Professor Sproule.

(2) the suggestion that Mr. B. J. Carlyle recently
appointed Secretary of the Canadian Institute
of Mining and Metallurgy, should be asked to give
& course of lectures on the Metallurgy of Copper
during the second term of this session.

As I stated when discussing
this matter with you, I hope that the Finance Committee
will give a bonus to Mr. Sproule for the ecurrent session.
He has had to assume considerable responsibility and take
up work whieh he has not hitherto done, and I think a bonus
of $400. to $500. might be awarded for the session. This
could be paid in instalments, say at the end of the first
and second terms. I am sure Mr. Sproule would appreciate
it.

I believe the suggestion of
inviting Mr. Carlyle would be an excellent one. Dr. Stansfield
will not be fit to resume full work in the second term, and
as Mr. Carlyle is an expert in the metallurgy of copper, we
could not do better than secure his services. I have conferred
with Professors Stansfield and McBride, and they think that a
sum of $300. should cover the cost of such & course, which would
have to be paid for at a special rate in view of the eircum-
stances.

I recommend both these proposals for
the favourable consideration of the Finance Commi. teg;"

Yours faithfully,




